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19th November 2018 

   
 
   
  NOVEMBER 
  Mon 12

th
-Fri 23

rd
  -K-1 Swimming School 

  Mon 19
th

  -Parkview P&C November Meeting 7pm (Staffroom) 
  Tues 20-Sun 25

th
  -Schools Spectacular (Qudos Bank Arena) 

  Mon 26
th

-Fri Dec 7
th

  -Years 2-6 Swimming School 
  Fri 30

th
   -Enviro Mentors (Stage 3) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Download your free Parkview Public School App now! 

  

 
 

   

http://www.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

Please support the above sponsors who are supporting our school00000  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

59 Kurrajong Avenue 
Leeton 

 

Telephone 6953 6960 

 

 

 

 

 

  

        
 Golden Apple 

           Super Store 
Yanco Road, Leeton 

Phone:02 6953 2000 

 Groceries & Meat 

 Fruit & Vegetables 

 Gardening Needs 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

S.T.C. PLAYGROUP 

Each Monday 

 10.15am – 12.15pm 

All Welcome 

 

Out of School Care Building 

Playgroup Is Free 

Snack Provided For Children 

 

FURTHER INFORMATION 

Lisa Reilly: 0417 113 160 

10 Pine Avenue 
Leeton 

 Phone: 69537777 
 Fax: 69537799 

Email: leetonhome1@bigpond.com 

 
Quality Kitchens 

& Cabinets 

By Qualified Craftsmen 
 

Computer Generated Designs 

Preview Your Kitchen In 3D 

7 Mahogany Rd Leeton      6953 4970 

FAX          6953 4972

  
Mobile           0400 138 983  

leetonkitchens@bigpond.com 

Ring Keira McCallum on 6953 5788  



 

Notes that you can expect to see this week: 
 Years 2-6 Swimming Organisation 

 MADD Showcase Matinee (Years 3-6) 

Notes in the last week: 
 K-2 Excursion Update 

 

 
WEEK 6 TERM 4 Commencing Monday 19th November 2018 

Welcome to another vibrant week at Parkview Public School. The last 
seven days in our community certainly have been dynamic with so 
many activities for our children and broader community to engage 
with.  
 
Friday night’s P&C Christmas Carnival was an amazing event thanks 
to our hard working P&C and Staff who put together a very enjoyable 
community event. It was wonderful to see so many families enjoying 
the event and celebrating what has been such a wonderful year in 
our school. A full report on the carnival will be presented at tonight’s P&C Meeting. 
 
Last week was also notable for the commencement of the K-1 Swimming Scheme which the children are enthusiastically 
engaging in as well as the hosting of our final Book Fair of the 
year and also the Year 3 2019 BYOD Information Session. 
Thanks is extended to everyone who participated in both of 
these activities. 
 
Last Wednesday our school’s Wiradjuri Dance Group were 
invited as guests of Western Riverina Arts to be a part of the 
opening of the Griffith Regional Art  Gallery’s current exhibition 
showcasing local Aboriginal Artists. The Murru Exhibition 
promotes artistic excellence and professional development for 
Aboriginal artists in the Western Riverina. Our students 
performed the welcome dance at the event and were recently 
filmed as part of an audio-visual presentation at the event. We 
are very proud of the cultural opportunites our children 
continue to engage in and this activity was definitely one of the 
highlights of the year. 
 
Tomorrow our 11 strong Schools Spectacular Choir make the trek to Sydney for the long awaited ‘Schools Spectacular 2019-The 
Greatest’ which hits the stage at the Qudos Band Arena this Friday and Saturday. 
 
Our children have been working extremely hard in preparation for 
this once in a life time experience and we look forward to hearing of 
their adventures when they return. Schools Spectacular will feature 
on the 7 Network during December. 
 
There is a lot to consider in preparation for a busy Week 6 of the 
term. Please take into account the following as you plan your week: 
 
Infants Excursion Dates 
The postponed K-2 Excursion has been re-scheduled as follows: 
Kindergarten and Year 1: Tuesday, 4

th
 December 

Year 2: Thursday, 6
th

 December 
 
For parents and carers who have paid for the excursion and signed waivers, there is nothing left to do! Please contact your 
child’s teacher if this change of dates presents any issues for you. 
 
School Banking 
A reminder to all members of the community that the School Banking program continues every Monday of the term and 
provides a great opportunity to promote financial literacy and savings within our young people! 
 
November P&C Meeting 
The November Meeting of the Parkview P&C Association will be hosted in the staffroom tonight (Monday, 19th November) from 
7pm in the Staffroom. All interested community members are encouraged to attend. 
 
Kindergarten 2019 Fundamental Learning Skills Pack Information Sessions 
On Wednesday, 28

th
 November we will be holding Information Sessions for parents and carers regarding Fundamental Learning 

Skills Packs that we will be distributing to all enrolling students. These packs provide great resources that you can use when 



 

preparing your children for school, especially across the Summer Holidays. Included are writing resources, maths games and a 
range of other useful things for families to access! 
 
We strongly encourage as many parents and carers to attend one of the sessions to 
learn how these packs can be best used in the home. The sessions will be held at 
1.15pm (in the Hall) and 6.30pm (in the Kindergarten Rooms). Hopefully one of 
these sessions will suit your busy schedules! 
 
Bright Beginnings 2019 

A reminder for all  community members that we are currently taking registrations for 
Bright Beginnings 2019. We have already enjoyed significant interest for the program 
with Mondays already fully subscribed and only limited places remaining for 
Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays. If you wish your child to be included in Bright 
Beginnings for 2019 please contact the school as soon as possible. 
 
Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop will continue its normal opening times of Monday 9am – 10am and 
Thursday 2.10pm – 3.10pm. If you require access to the Uniform Shop outside of 
these times please contact the school to organise a mutually convenient time to 
access your uniform needs. 
 

Following us on Facebook 
Are you on Facebook? To get all of the latest breaking news and 
previews of the coming school day ahead, like our school Facebook 
page and join over 970 followers who stay up to date with our school 
happenings via social media.  

 
Winhangara Playgroup 0-5 Years  
Winhangara Playgroup continues at Parkview Public School every Thursday. 
Winhangara Playgroup offers free play based learning for all children 0-5 years in a 
safe and inclusive environment coordinated by our experienced Early Childhood 
Trained Teacher. The Playgroup runs from 9.15am-10.45am every Thursday of the 
school term and features a free healthy morning tea! Bring the kids and bring a 
friend. We’d love to see you!   
 
Accessing the School App 
Get all of the news and information of Parkview Public School at your finger tips 
through our School App! The app gives parents the ability to instantly access 
newsletters and calendar events without going to the website, or to send in a sick 
note while you stand outside the school because you forgot to write a paper note!  
 

There are many other easy to use features on the App including maps, uniform price 
lists, canteen price lists, change of details notifications, Facebook links, the ability to 
send us photos of your favourite moments for your kids at school and much more. 
To download the Parkview PS App to your smartphone, go to either the Apple App 
Store or Android Google Play Market and search for Parkview Public School. Once 
you have found it press install or download.  
 
How to Install Our School App 
On Apple 

 On your iPhone open the app store 

 Search for our school name 

 Press Install 

 Enter your iTunes password 

 It will commence downloading immediately 

Android/Google Play 

 On your SmartPhone open the Android/Google Play market 

 Search for our school name 

 Press install 

 Your app will start installing instantly 

To Open Our School App 

 Look for our schools app icon on your phone screen 

 Press the icon once 



 

BOOK CLUB 
Orders need to be returned to school by 

Thursday 29th November 

 It will open automatically 

When prompted select yes to receive notifications and use your location (this will make sure the google maps and pop-up alerts 
work for you) 
 
Parkview Public School Website 
Don’t forget to log on to www.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au for all of the latest news, pictures and calendar updates for your 
school and links to educational information that is relevant to your child!  
 

Golden Apple Docket Fundraiser 
Please keep your Golden Apple shopping dockets and place them in the container at the front office. This is a great way to raise 
funds for our students. Parkview Public School receives 5c from every ten dollars collected. 
 

Finally, as always, if you have an issue or concern please contact the classroom teacher, the appropriate Assistant Principal or 
myself. From time to time issues arise at school. This is perfectly normal for any school setting so if you have any questions, 
issues, enquiries or you want feedback on any aspect of your child’s schooling please ring to make a mutually convenient 
appointment time with your child’s teacher, Assistant Principal or myself. 
 

Enjoy a great week. 
Regards, 
 

Travis Irvin 
Principal 
 
  

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=59b009bd8d0947348772691e322a99f3&URL=https%3a%2f%2fstaffowa.det.nsw.edu.au%2fowa%2fredir.aspx%3fC%3dbe8133ca3dc9416ab5c310aaef1f8aed%26URL%3dhttp%253a%252f%252fwww.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au%252f


 

 
  



 

 
 

 
 

19th November 2018 

 
 

KC   Mrs Chilko 

Olivia Clarke naming the number of groups and how many in each group when sharing 

Daisy Kelly great springing and landing in gymnastics 

Zaiah Preston using interesting vocabulary when writing 

Ivy-Lee Hawke recalling safe ways to store medicine in the home 

KT   Miss Taylor 

Anayah Kaur  consistently ensuring her writing is neat and easy to read 

Cooper DeValentin sharing lots of facts about camels in his information report 

Caleb Foote  sharing great ideas for how we could indirectly compare object lengths 

Zarah Reid  her improved stamina during writing sessions 

KW   Miss White 

Ruby Martin  using her base ten knowledge to represent teen numbers 

Riley Crocker  carefully editing his writing for capital letters and full stops 

Jeremy Tiffin  self-correcting when reading, he notices an error when reading 

Alice Lee  ordering teen numbers correctly 

1D   Miss Dempsey 

Ella Hurst  borrowing words that authors use to make her writing more 

   entertaining 

Mitchell Di Fiore trying hard in all areas of his learning 

Tony Salafia   taking more care with his writing 

Isaac Stanley  contributing more in class discussions 

1K               Miss Deeves 

Jack Crowe consistently contributing to number talks  

Montanna Connell continuing to edit and use feedback within her writing 

Talia Mulloy always trying her best in all areas 

Piper DeValentin using her other maths knowledge in our maths investigation 

1/2B         Miss Duncan 

Jay Crocker  counting on and back confidently during TEN 

Tyreese Fernando his enthusiasm to write about dinosaurs 

Ella Cameron  solving multiplication and division problems 

Jorjiana Dinsdale a great understanding of arrays 

2B   Miss Brett 

Bronte Boots  a great discussion about the purpose of a text 

Jorjia Shute  checking her understanding of a topic with peers 

Taylah Curry  explaining her thought process during a maths investigation 

Ira Simcoe  using great vocabulary when comparing texts 

Kye Johnstone finding the features of a fiction text 

2T   Mrs Townsend 

Montan Nardi  for being a super speller 

Nayt Daly  making great text to text connections 

Abbey Lewis  doing a great job revising her writing 

Kaelan Patelesio working hard to achieve his literacy and numeracy goals 

Briley Clancy  using a variety of mental strategies during TEN games 

2M   Ms Moore 

Jeziah Dimitriadis adding two digit numbers using mental strategies 

C-Jay Clarke   counting on and back to 20 and recognising and naming two 

   and three digit numbers 

Thor Wilcockson using the split strategy to add two digit numbers 

Tyron Morgan  using the split strategy to add and subtract two digit numbers 

Christian Murray counting on and back to 20 and recognising and naming two  

and three digit numbers 

Alex Smith   using a variety of strategies to add and subtract two and three digit numbers 

 

Samantha Fernando 

Ben McInnes 

Alexander Dowdy 

Cooper DeValentin 

 



 

    
 Ava O’Callaghan – KC 
 
Ava always speaks kindly to others 

and is inclusive of her friends and 

others both in the classroom and 

on the playground. She always 

looks out for others to make sure   

they are ok. Great job Ava. Keep 

being a great buddy!! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

BUDDY OF THE WEEK  
                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

                                                         
 

 

 

3-6 Assembly this Friday 23rd November @ 2.10pm in the Hall 

Showcasing the Band! 

 

KC Grace Goman  

KT Zac Iannelli   

1D  Chace McLean 

1K Zeanna Johnstone 

1/2B Ruby Hammond 

2B Kye Johnstone 

2T Josephine Irvin 

2/3M Nicole Johnson 

3H Juana Martin  

4B Tyce Dupond  

4Q Chelsea Brown 

5C Nicholas Cristofaro  

5T Lana Simcoe 

6E Madison Bull 

6G Sarah Elliott 
K-2 Gold Cup 

Winner 

1D 



 

    TALKING SPORT – WEEK 6, TERM 4 

Farrell Cup 
The final Inter-house sporting competition of the year, the Farrell Cup Ball Games will be hosted on Friday, 
7

th
 December from 9am in the Quadrangle at School. 

 
With the house competition so close this year, points from all competitions K-6 could prove important in the final analysis 
of the House Championship for 2018. 
 
All interested community members are encouraged to attend. 
 

Intensive Swimming Schemes 
Our School Swimming Programs continue this week with our Kindergarten and Year 1 Swimming Program 
running until November 23 at the Leeton Pool.  

 
Our Years 2-6 Swimming Scheme commences on November 26 (running through until December 7) with information 
regarding the finalisation of this program to be distributed this week. 

 

Sporting Schools After School Programs 
The Sporting Schools Golf Program will break this week before one final week of the program on Wednesday, 

28
th

 November. We thank Jason  Mimmo from the Leeton Golf Club for hosting this program for our children. 
 

House Championship 2018 
Accurate at 22/10/18 

WEEK 5 
TERM 4 BRADMAN FREEMAN THORPE 
SWIMMING 
CARNIVAL 

557 137 337 
CROSS COUNTRY 
CARNIVAL 

318 272 295 
ATHLETICS 
CARNIVAL 

448 315 456 
FARRELL CUP Friday, 7th December 
FRIDAY SPORT 
POINTS (3-6) 

Points kept secret until Presentation Night 

HOUSE POINTS 
 

Points kept secret until Presentation Night 

TOTAL POINTS 
SCORE 2578 2052 2469 

Bradman lead Thorpe by 109 points 
 

The 2018 House Points Championship will be kept secret for the final 8 weeks of the term ahead of the announcement of 
the champion house at Presentation Night on Monday, 17

th
 December.  

 
There are a lot of points up for grabs between now and the end of the year so anything can happen! 



 

PHOTO GALLERY 

 Parkview Christmas Carnival… 
   



 

PHOTO GALLERY 

 Parkview Christmas Carnival… 
 
 
  



 

                                                                                                                                                         

 
  



 

Order online before 10am 



 

 
 


